



Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 07th March 2018, 7:30pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Tony Shepherd (Chairman), Ros Wyke (Deputy Chairman), Sue Reece, Peter Bright, Sue Isherwood, Jo Tucker (from item 6), Marie Marshall (from item 11)
In Attendance: the Clerk, Mark Smith, one member of the public
In the Public Session before the meeting began no issues were raised.

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence 
County Councillor Graham Noel sent apologies, and a report. PCSO Nicola Housley sent apologies, and a report.
2. Declarations of interests

a) To receive declarations of interest from Councillors on items on the agenda

Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.

b) To receive written requests for dispensations for disclosable pecuniary interests, or personal and prejudicial interests (if any).                                                None were received.

c) To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate.            None were received.
3. Minutes

It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 7th February 2018 should have it added that the Croft Farm planning application had been discussed in the Public Session before the meeting, as well as the Local Plan Part 2. The draft minute of Item 6 and 7 should have the final sentence removed. The minutes should then be signed as a correct record.

4. Report from Somerset County Council & Mendip District Council Councillors.

SCC Cllr Noel's report had been previously circulated.
MDC Cllr Wyke reported that: the District Council had agreed a £5 increase to Council Tax on a Band 'D' property for 2018/19. The increases had been the maximum permitted for the County, the Rivers Authority, and the Police. So the increase was approximately 7%.
PCSO Housley sent a report of incidents in the district in the last month.
5. Clerk’s Report: The Clerk thanked Councillors for the messages of support he had received during his sick leave in the previous months. He had reluctantly decided that he should stand down and make room for a new Clerk in coming months. He hoped that a managed handover could be achieved. The matter would be discussed as a separate Agenda item.
He had received a complaint about poor air quality caused by local fires within the village. It was confirmed that air quality was the responsibility of Mendip D.C. Environmental Health, and that residents should notify Mendip District Council directly of poor air incidents, and keep a note of the complaint number. Keeping a diary of such incidents was recommended. If the Parish Council was copied in to such complaints it would consider the support it could add. The Clerk will put a note on the Parish Council website with this advice.

6. St Lawrence's School. It was recognised that there were concerns among parents about the future of St Lawrence's School. 
It was resolved that Cllr Tucker would approach County Councillor Noel for information. Parish Councillors will consider any possible candidate governors for the school.

7. Suggest preferred dates/times this spring for Defibrillator training.
It was resolved to request the annual SWAST Defibrillator training for a Saturday at 11:00, in coming weeks.
8. Truespeed –  Broadband ‘Fibre to the Premises’. It was agreed that this item could be removed from future agendas, while awaiting Truespeed's decision on implementation plans.
9. Westbury Inn Report: Registration as an Asset of Community Value : It was resolved to ask for confirmation of any covenants that applied to the future use of the Westbury Inn building. The background context for this is that before the Inn passed into its current ownership, a Parish Meeting (Feb 2017) requested the Parish Council to progress Community Asset registration. The Parish Council needs to weigh that request against any changed circumstances. The Clerk will make enquiries of the current owners.
10. A. Neighbourhood Plan Working Group: Report. 

B. Follow up to Local Plan Pt 2

Discussion focused on a resident's letter enquiring about progress of the drafting of the Neighbourhood Plan. It was resolved that the Parish Council needed two types of housing survey: one for Affordable Housing needs; one for the wider parish needs. In other areas, such as Ecology, Landscape, and Trees, the working group had made substantial progress to date.
11. New Litter bins (Mortar Pits, Roughmoor Lane): It was reported that Councillors were investigating who could install a dog waste bin and a litter bin. The Clerk will liaise.
12. Mendip Community Transport - use by residents. It was resolved to advertise the service via the parish council website and the PEW.
13. Highways condition: Report (including Crow Lane gulley). It was resolved to ask Bristol Water if they could clear Crow Lane gulley of vegetation, to prevent flooding.
14. A371 HGV usage, and village backroads traffic volumes Report : The County Council's current SID service is ending at the end of March. The Clerk will clarify with SCC what future service may be offered, at what price. It was agreed that the Parish Council would engage with a consortium of parishes, if that was needed to maintain a SID service.
It was resolved that the Clerk should ask SCC Highways for a playground warning sign for Roughmoor Lane, and if the speed limit could be 20 mph. Cllr Bright does have a spare Parish Council '20 is plenty' advisory sign that could be used.

15. Notice Boards refurbishment: It was confirmed by Councillors that the Parish Council owns one glass fronted and one open air noticeboard at Stoneleigh; and the three glass fronted noticeboards near the cross (one locked for Parish Council notices; one locked and managed by the shop for community notices; one open for public use by Westbury Cross House). The Clerk will update the Asset Register accordingly. The Clerk will discuss options with Underwoods for the refurbishment of the four glass fronted noticeboards.
16. Footpath WS13/1 (blocked by slurry pit): It was agreed that Cllr Tucker should request quotes for infilling the slurry pit that blocks WS13/1. This information could then inform the response to the Church Commissioners regarding their proposal to divert the footpath.
17. Website Report. It was agreed that there was a demand for a 'refresher workshop' for website editors. The Clerk will investigate arranging a workshop in the shop's back room. 
18. Recruitment Plan for the post of Clerk. It was agreed that the post of Clerk should be advertised via County channels such as SALC, and also via local channels such as noticeboards and website. The Clerk will revise for review the Job Description and Person Specification last used in 2010.
19. Planning

Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2018/0182/TCA
Free Hilll Villa,
pollard willow, crown lift birch. It was resolved that the Parish Council had no objection to this application.
2018/0277/CLE
Shamrock Stables, Application for a lawful development certificate for an existing use of land as sui generis for an animal rescue centre. The Parish Council resolved to Object to this application given that the grounds for the certificate was that the use as a rescue centre was over 10 years old, but the 'Dogs Friends' charity  based there is under 10 years old, and the site has never been licenced by Mendip Environmental Services as a kennels.
2018/0244/VRC
Oak View, Roughmoor Lane, Application to vary condition 2 approved drawing 1605/PL/03a, 3external facing materials to lime render of planning approval 2015/1881. As the paper copies of this had not been received the Parish Council could not comment.
Mendip D.C. Decisions

2017/3341/FUL
Croft Lane Farm, conversion of barns to dwellings
Withdrawn

2018/0080/TCA
23 Back Lane, tree works, 
No Objection

20. Finance

Payments to approve
£36.00
CPRE Annual Membership (to 27/04/19)

£40.00 
CCS Membership

£211.44
SALC 2017/18 membership (with SALC apologies for late billing)

£646.30
Clerk net pay (Jan – March)

£93.00
Imprest (SLCC annual membership plus quarterly telephone)

£172.00
HMRC

£67.05
NEST
£28.00
Village Hall Hire
It was resolved to approve the above payments.

21. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including

1.  Tickbox Marketing website training at £60 per hr offered

2. Question on Planning Enforcement submitted to Mendip District Council for April 19th Parish Forum

3. Community Council for Somerset (CCS) annual membership (£40) invitation

4. Annual public SWAS Defibrillator training date options

5. Mendip DC ‘Partnership Working’ survey for Chairman

6. Community Energy invitation (19/01/18)

7. Weds morning 28 March Mendip District Council Rural Housing seminar

8. PPC letter about the Christmas Tree Lights

9. CPRE draft accounts, in support of a grant application

22. Notices

1.  19th April Mendip District Council Parish Forum, Q&A

2. Somerset Libraries consultation, starting 29 January for 12 weeks

3. 13 March, PARISH OF WEDMORE Temporary Closure of Wells Road (B3139)

4. 15th July (Sunday), Great Weston Ride

5. 15th March (Thurs) Glastonbury Town Hall 6:30 - Mendip Planning Process training

23. Items for next agenda

24. Dates of future Parish Council meetings (Wednesdays, Village Hall, 7:30pm): 

4th April2018

2nd May 2018 (including Annual Parish Meeting)

Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
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12/03/2018 
Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX


Tel: 01749 871076 
Email clerk@westburysubmendip.gov.uk

